## **Sunday Service**



Welcome to our Service today. Please join us after the service for a cuppa.

	This Week	Next Week
The Prayer Team is available to pray with you after the service	Barbara Langridge Josh Turner	Julie O'Brien Donna Persson

# **Children's Ministry**



Programmes are on today:

Eastview kids - years 1 to 6

JAM - 3 and 4 year olds

Crèche - 0 to 2 year olds

### Youth

Youth - starts this Wednesday

For more info contact Ethan Miller.

## **Dates for your diary**



**Sunday morning:** 9.30am to 9:45am prayer before the

service in the Library.

**12th February:** Ladies' prayer group, 2.45pm, at Shirley

Pincham's

**17th Feb:** Evening Service 6.30pm

**10th March:** AGM 7.30pm



# Pastor's Pen

Good morning and welcome to Eastview Baptist Church!

This morning, we will be praying for all the children and teachers of our Eastview Kids' programme.

Stanley Hauerwas and William Willimon say, "We have children as a witness that the future is not left up to us and that life, even in a threatening world, is worth living—and not because "Children are the hope of the future," but because *God* is the hope of the future."

We know that Jesus loved little children.

The Gospel of Luke tells us: "People were also bringing babies to Jesus for him to place his hands on them. When the disciples saw this, they rebuked them. But Jesus called the children to him and said, "Let the little children come to me, and do not hinder them, for the kingdom of God belongs to such as these. Truly I tell you, anyone who will not receive the kingdom of God like a little child will never enter it." Luke 18:15-17

Jesus selected children as an example to us of how we need to live before God.

So, let us pray for these children and teachers this morning that God may bless them and help them come to know Him.

God bless you,

Robyn

# **Family News**

<u>CAP</u> - In the last 3 weeks of Term 1, Sean and Deborah Milnes will be running a CAP money course at Eastview. Please be thinking of who you can invite, or you are welcome to attend yourself. For more about this course, please email: sean.milnes@gmail.com or deb.browning@gmail.com

<u>Small Groups</u> - Jon Emmitt is taking over the role of Small Groups Leader as Judith Jacques is stepping down. Thank you Judith for all you have done. If you would like to join a small group or would like more info, please contact Jon, his number is on the back of the newsletter.

<u>Youth Easter Camp</u> - 18th to 22nd April. Registration forms available in the foyer. Early bird rate finishes 24th February. For more info see Ethan Miller.

**Basketball Hoop Needed** - We are looking for a strong and sturdy freestanding basketball hoop to be used to help us connect with Botany College students and others in our community. If you can help with this in any way please get in touch with Matt Warner 021 1135 877.

**Rosters** - In the foyer is a list of rosters people may like to serve on. This is a great way of getting to know people in the church. If you are interested please put your name down where you would like to serve.

#### Help Needed!

Bread Delivery for Food Bank. Late Sunday p.m. Monthly. Contact Aileen. 5379552.



<u>For sale</u> - Upright piano in very good condition. If you are interested please contact Judith Jacques on 2737022 or 0211888940.

<u>Work wanted</u> - A fulltime caregiver who has seven years experience is looking for work in the Eastern Suburbs. Ph Christya 021 964 999.



#### Services every Sunday 10.00am

**Lead Pastor:** Robyn Mellar-Smith 271 1911 robynms@eastviewbaptist.org.nz

Associate Pastor: Ethan Miller 021 299 2305
Operations Manager: Chris Cowie 271 1911
Children's Ministry: Viv Coleman 027 2758351

Worship: Dougal Cowan 021 064 1504

Pastoral Care: Steve Ward 534 9137
Integration: Jim Finnigan 535 9335
Missions: Barbara Langridge 576 1144
Small Groups: Jon Emmitt 021 130 2530
Prayer Chain: Mary Browning 534 5696

#### **Eastview Baptist Bank Details**

General Fund - 06 0169 0066953 <u>00</u> Building Fund - 06 0169 0066953 <u>02</u>

Hutchinson Nepal account-06 0169 0066953-03

Our system for regular givers enables you to claim 1/3 tax rebate on offerings. Ask for a donation number from the office.

See office for information - 271 1911

559 Chapel Road, Botany Downs, Auckland

PO Box 230241, Botany, Auckland, 2163

Phone: 271 1911 Fax: 271 1916

Email: office@eastviewbaptist.org.nz

Website: www.eastviewbaptist.org.nz

Newsletter items/notices need to be received by **Wednesday pm** in time for printing .

# HEALTH & SAFETY

We are committed to creating a safe environment at Eastview so if you see anything unsafe or you have any concerns regarding health and safety please contact Chris Cowie, email chrisc@eastviewbaptist.org.nz or txt 021 02892642

Fire Warden today: Richard Jacobsen



# Welcome To Eastview Baptist Church

www.eastviewbaptist.org.nz

10 February 2019

**Speaker: Ethan Miller** 



Our Mission

"To know Christ; and to share His love with others"